

Meeting of the

LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE

Tuesday, 9 November 2010 at 6.30 p.m.

SUPPLEMENTAL AGENDA

PAGE WARD(S) NUMBER AFFECTED

4.1 Application to Review the Premises Licence for The Albert PH, 74 St Stephan's Road, E3 5JL (LSC 42/011)

1 - 2 Bow East;

Additional document submitted on behalf of the Premise License Holder.

If you require any further information relating to this meeting, would like to request a large print, Braille or audio version of this document, or would like to discuss access arrangements or any other special requirements, please contact:

Simmi Yesmin, Democratic Services

Tel: 020 7364 4120, E-mail: simmi.yesmin@towerhamlets.gov.uk



Agenda Item 4.1



TERRITORIAL POLICING

David Camilleri Albert PH 74 St Stephens Rd London E35JL HT - Tower Hamlets Borough HT - Whitechapel Police Station

Licensing Office
Bethnal Green Police Station
12 Victoria Park Square
Bethnal Green
E2 9NZ

Telephone: 02082174118 Facsimile: 0208217 6688

Email: Andy.Jackson@met.police.uk

www.met.police.uk

Your ref: Our ref:

2 August 2010

Dear David,

I am writing to you following our phone conversation today with regard to the review of your premise licence which has been applied for by a local resident.

Much of the evidence concerns the use of the rear beer garden of your premise which is used by smokers in particular. I can confirm that I requested that you use the rear garden for this purpose rather than allow people outside the front which at the time was felt that it could attract passers-by and lead to incidents of ASB. I also requested that you remove the ashtrays from the wall at the front. You did this on my suggestion with regard to promoting the licensing objectives.

With this review it appears that this was an incorrect decision on my part, albeit done with the best of intentions for the local residents. I would suggest that the ashtrays be replaced at the front of the premise and smokers requested to use that area to smoke. I would also suggest that persons be discouraged from drinking out the front which will limit any noise to local residents. Lastly I would suggest that the rear beer garden door be locked.

I have checked our records and we have no complaints about noise or anti social behaviour around your premise. I have conducted late licensing visits on numerous occasions and have driven past the pub at various times. I am unaware of any late drinking that is suggested in the review papers and have had no complaints about this.

Yours sincerely,

Andy Jackson

Police Licensing Officer.



This page is intentionally left blank